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Meeting Heats Up
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford Ru-
ral Fire District board
held their first ever
public meeting at the
Cedar Terrace fire
station last Wednes-
day night.

The board was greeted by the largest
gathering at a fire district meeting in
years.  Recently appointed board member
John Johnston was sworn in by board
secretary Brice Wagner.  District trea-
surer Vern Larson said he was resigning
as treasurer as of this meeting.  The board
then selected officers and Jan Dacayana
was made treasurer; John Johnston – sec-
retary;  Richard Mijs – vice chair; and Jeff
Barnes – chairman.  Richard Mijs asked
that the agenda item concerning voting
on renewing the city contract be moved
forward to the beginning of the agenda.

Several people then spoke with the ma-
jority in opposition to splitting the rural
district from the city fire department.
Mary Loan asked to see a list of volun-
teers for the new Rural Fire District fire
department.  Loan said we should stay
with the city and said it’s a community
fire department.  John Black, who served
on the first Rural Fire District committee,

told the board to stick with the city.  Bill
said he was in favor of keeping the con-
tract with the city.  He said we the people,
not the board, should make this decision.
Vern Larson spoke next and said we
should split up because the district wasn’t
getting value for its money.  Piney Van
Riper urged the board to stay together
with the city and not fragment us.  Jay
Stoler, noting he had been a resident of
the rural district for two months, said he
would be more comfortable if the board
retained the contract with the city.  Linda
Houck and Lu Cobb both urged the board
to stay with the city.  Dale Dearing said he
was worried about insurance rates if the
departments split up and said it may have
an effect on real estate values.  James
Shumaker spoke of his concern with the
contract and said the Rural District had
been paying more than the city.  He said
the liability is with the rural district.
Roxanne Gibbs said she and her husband
Greg wanted to be taken off the list of
volunteers for the rural fire department.
She said she didn’t sign the list to break
up the department.

Chairman Barnes said he would do the
best he could for the district and listed the
three options to resolve the situation.
They include (1) signing a more equitable
contract with the city, (2) go on our own
and form a separate fire department, and

(3) have the city contract with the rural
fire district for protection.  Barnes made
a motion that the Rural Fire District not
renew the contract with the city as writ-
ten.  Some of his reasons for the motion
were wanting the best fire protection for
the district and the lack of accountability
in the fire department.  He said the con-
tract wording protects the city, not the
rural district.  He said the city council li-
aison to the fire department had only at-
tended one fire department meeting while
Barnes was on the fire department.
Barnes reminded people the current con-
tract with the city is in effect until July 1,
2001.  Barnes said he wasn’t afraid of this
situation and said the people could vote
him out or recall him.

Curry County Commissioners Lloyd
Olds and Bill Roberts arrived at the meet-
ing and were introduced but didn’t speak
publicly.  Board member John Johnston
said that fire protection is the only reason
he was here and he was in favor of making
another attempt to sit down with the city
and talk about the contract.  Richard Coo-
per asked the board if they could post-
pone the vote for 30 days in order to get
people’s attention about the issue.

The board voted on Barnes’ motion not
to renew the contract with the city as writ-
ten and by a 3-2 vote the motion carried
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Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Time  Tide Time  Tide Time  Tide Time  Tide Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Aug 17, 2000 1:25a 7.2 8:03a 0.1 2:32p 6.6 8:12p 2.3 6:26a 8:16p 9:53p 9:19a
Fri Aug 18, 2000 2:05a 6.9 8:35a 0.4 3:03p 6.7 8:55p 2.1 6:27a 8:15p 10:19p 10:20a
Sat Aug 19, 2000 2:48a 6.5 9:07a 0.9 3:35p 6.8 9:43p 1.9 6:28a 8:13p 10:45p 11:21a
Sun Aug 20, 2000 3:37a 6.1 9:43a 1.4 4:12p 6.9 10:38p 1.7 6:29a 8:12p 11:13p 12:25p
Mon Aug 21, 2000 4:37a 5.6 10:24a 2.1 4:53p 7.0 11:40p 1.4 6:30a 8:10p 11:44p 1:29p
Tue Aug 22, 2000 5:50a 5.2 11:13a 2.7 5:43p 7.1 6:31a 8:08p 12:20a 2:35p 3Q
Wed Aug 23, 2000 12:50a 1.0 7:16a 5.0 12:15p 3.2 6:42p 7.3 6:32a 8:07p 1:03a 3:41p
Thu Aug 24, 2000 2:01a 0.5 8:41a 5.2 1:29p 3.4 7:47p 7.5 6:33a 8:05p 1:53a 4:45p

Excel Accounting Services
Lyndell Hauschildt, L.T.C.
29811 Colvin Street, Suite 1

P.O. Box 123
Gold Beach, OR 97444

(541) 247-6560
Fax (541) 247-3442

Computer Consultant
Maintenance & Repair

On Site Service

Reasonable Rates

Net - Email - Browser Setup

Robert J. Kehl
332-2036     Lic # 002797

RICHARD AuFRANC
LAWYER

ALSO: CPA INACTIVE

��		�
��

�


�
���������


BUSINESS - FINANCIAL
WILLS - PROBATES

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 at 9th St.
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Chamber Board Adopts Goals
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
board met on Monday at the Wheelhouse
Restaurant and adopted a set of goals.

Board members Sonja Mason, Ron Kerr,
Elizabeth Teitzel, Linda Culbertson, Joe
Culley, John Ineson and Toni Hall were
present at the meeting.

Chamber member and visitor center vol-
unteer Nella Abbot spoke to the board
about moving its office back into the visi-
tor center at Battle Rock Park from its
current location at Joe’s Auto Care.  Ab-
bot is the liaison between the city visitor
center liaison to the Chamber.  Ron Kerr
made a motion that two Chamber board
members be selected to prepare a propo-
sition for a shared occupancy of the visi-
tor center between the city and the Cham-
ber.  Nella Abbot told the Chamber mem-
bers that city administrator Martha

Weaver is “anxious to see this happen.”
The motion passed unanimously.  Linda
Culbertson and Ron Kerr will serve on
the committee with help from Elizabeth
Teitzel.  Linda Culbertson will serve as
the Chamber liaison to the city.

Chamber president John Ineson spoke
about an opportunity that has developed
for the Chamber to hold a fundraiser by
selling food at the Community Building
on Sunday, September 3, as part of the
Arts Festival weekend.  Ineson said the
emphasis was on seafood and recom-
mended selling bagels and lox in the
morning and shrimp cocktails for lunch
and during the afternoon.  The board
unanimously passed a motion to take part
in the Arts and Seafood Festival on Sun-
day selling food.

Chamber office manager Mechelle Bill-
ings will take a leave of absence from this
job for an indefinite period to take care of

family matters.  President Ineson thanked
Billings for her work on behalf of the
Chamber and said he was really sorry to
see her leaving us.

 Let me step out of my reporter’s hat and
do a little editorializing and thank
Mechelle also for her efforts and the ease
it was working with her.   Besides work-
ing for the Chamber as office manager
she also volunteered a lot of her time for
the organization.

The Chamber board unanimously ac-
cepted the Chamber goals as listed and
organized by Elizabeth Teitzel.  These
were the goals set at the July 24 Chamber
membership meeting.  The board also
voted to accept the Mission Statement as
rewritten.  It now reads as follows: Pro-
mote the welfare of the Greater Port
Orford area in matters of Economic,
Business, and Professional growth by
supporting existing businesses and en-
couraging business development.



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060
Hwy 101 (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

Open Every Day 7:00am - 9:00pm
For Breakfast, Lunch, & Dinner
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Dine and enjoy our ocean view

at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford

We only use
top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

Poor Man’s Diet
By Graeme Graydon

A friend remarked the
other day, “How ri-
diculous it was for a
very old, very sick per-
son to hold so desper-
ately onto a life which
wasn’t worth much.

Why don’t they let go and get on with it,”
he said. He was not talking about suicide,
but rather – to stop fighting and allow
death/life to proceed. Well it seems that
we don’t have much say in it. It was sug-
gested to me that we don’t own our bodies
at all – Destiny does, and a body is not
relinquished until its place in the Big Pic-
ture is satisfied, a timing that I know noth-
ing about. So I’m left with the task of
keeping my body and my mind as healthy
and as active as I can so that no matter
how long it takes Destiny to do its thing,
I’ll still be able to dance, well, sort of. But
it’s not easy. It’s not fun to choose to be
healthy. Even when Life gives us clear
messages about finding health, it’s hard,
very hard to adopt them.

There is a story, it’s probably true, of an
isolated farming community in this coun-
try, whose main source of wealth was an

annual crop of really great carrots. Each
year, after harvest, the carrots would be
carted out to a rail-head town where they
would be exchanged for sugar, coffee,
flour, tea, and other food items needed for
the winter ahead. One year, the snows
came early, blocking the Pass, the crop
could not be transported and sold, so they
couldn’t restock with the usual goodies,
but they did have a lot of carrots. That
winter and spring, they noted that no one
got sick, in fact, they were disgustingly
healthy. In spite of this revelation, the
next year, the carrot diet was forgotten
and they went back to their “normal” rates
of illness in the winter – so much for
choosing health. There was another
“diet”- during World War II. In Holland
, it was called the” Adolf Hitler Cancer
Cure. The Germans commandeered all
the meat from the country for themselves.
Within a year, the cancer rate dropped to
nothing, but just as soon as the Dutch
could get meat again, the cancer figures
went up to normal. Of course, it wasn’t
that simple, the Dutch couldn’t get a lot of
other foods either – but who wants to live
like that today?  Then there was a Japa-
nese couple, he was Dean of a university,
and she was breast feeding her baby at the
time. For more than 100 days they lived

on the exact ration decreed for Prisoners
of War in Japan, but with one slight dif-
ference, nothing was cooked, (the half
handful of rice was sprouted). They did it
again for over 70 days, healthy and ac-
tive, but the third time, they COOKED
the same food. Within days, they were
suffering and had to give it up. Now that’s
a powerful lesson.

To keep me going, I’m using some great
supplements and nutriceuticals – (most of
them unproven), but I’ve got a funny feel-
ing that if I want to keep dancing then
maybe I’ll have to do what has worked for
others in the past – eat as though I was
poor, and with a new twist, gobble the
latest supplements as if I was wealthy.

Extended Mail Delivery

This is a request to get mail delivered at
curbside to Cedar Terrace.  If you live
outside of the Port Orford city limits in
Cedar Terrace and would like to have
curbside mail delivery services from the
US Postal Service, please sign up at the
following locations so that the Postmas-
ter will be able to determine the number
of patrons who are interested.

Sign up sheets are available at the Port
Orford News office, Chetco Federal
Credit Union, Downtown Fun Zone, Kla-
math 1st Federal, Ray’s Food Place, Fam-
ily Hair Care, the Post Office, Coos Curry
Electric, and the Port Orford Senior Cen-
ter.



� Lumber & Plywood

� Doors & Windows

� Trusses

We offer
Free Estimates
And Special Pricing
On Project Packages

� Metal Roofing & Siding

� Hardware

� Plumbing & Electrical

� Valspar Quality Paint

� Hand Tools

Mayor Appoints Francona
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford City Council met Mon-
day night with council president Ralph
Donaldson filling in for Mayor Gary
Doran, who was on vacation.

The first order of business was to fill the
vacancy on the council created when
Nathaniel Wander resigned last month.
Mayor Doran appointed Emily Francona
to fill the council vacancy and also serve
as council liaison on the parks and streets
commissions. (Doran left this and other
appointments in written form for the
council.) The council unanimously ap-
proved Doran’s choice.  City recorder La
Rae Liston administered the oath of of-
fice to Francona.

Donaldson reminded people about the
upcoming city election with three council
positions and the mayor up for election.
Signature petitions with 25 registered
voters within the city limits must be

turned in by Tuesday, August 29, at
5:00pm to city elections officer Doreen
Rangel.

Donaldson read a thank you letter written
by Carolyn Barnes, representing North
Curry Families and Children’s Center,
thanking the city for its support of the
summer youth program.

The council considered a letter from Al
Geiser on behalf of a group of local vol-
unteers asking the city to offer them use
of the American Legion Hall on Septem-
ber 15 during the annual “Run to the
Rogue” to serve dinner.  This run retraces
the route indigenous people were forced
to take in the mid 1800s from Agness to
Siletz.  Councilor Norm Leeling made a
motion that the city sponsor the Run to
the Rogue by providing use of the Ameri-
can Legion Hall and that the city admin-
istrator write a proclamation welcoming
them to Port Orford.

Jay Stoler updated the council on the
emergency planning committee report.

He thanked committee members Linda
Foster, Dan Hill, Chief George Gehrke
and Allan Wagner for their work.  The
council and Stoler discussed the need for
a good location for a tsunami emergency
center and the Cedar Terrace Fire Station
was mentioned as a good choice.

Fee Committee members Milton Finch
and Colleen Harrison spoke to the coun-
cil about their efforts.  The committee,
which also included Jim Britell, Robert
Warring and Jim Campbell, came up with
changes to the sign ordinance, business
fee schedule and amusement device fees.
The committee recommended to the
council they drop the license fee on
amusement devices.  They recommended
a three tier system with yearly  business
license fees based on the annual gross
revenue of the business as follows:

Under $400 ........................... $5
$400 to $10,000 .................. $24
$10,000 and up ................... $48

Continued on next page



Jensen Blueberries
Open Daily 9:00am - 5:00pm (weather permitting)

2½ miles south of Langlois @ milepost 291

U-Pick 85¢/lb.

(541) 348-2473

Create Your Own
Internet Web Pages!

Southwestern Classes Start
Monday, Sept. 25

at Pacific High School
Valerie Kramer, Instructor

Register NOW!
(541) 247-2741

City administrator Martha Weaver asked
when the committee intended the
changes to take effect and was told by
councilor Campbell, “Now.”  The recom-
mended changes will first be forwarded
to city attorney Randall Tosh for his ad-
vice and then sent back to the council for
their vote.

Martha Weaver presented the council
with an overview of the operations of the
visitor center.  She read a mission state-
ment which she had revised to read as
follows: “The purpose of the Visitor Cen-
ter at Battle Rock Park is to provide ser-
vice to visitors, encourage them to spend
time in the Port Orford area and to return
to visit again.”  Councilor Jane Cramer
made a motion to approve the mission
statement as revised, the coordinators as
listed and to accept donations at the cen-
ter.  The motion carried 6-0.

Mayor Doran appointed Linda
Culbertson to the parks commission, Ed
Beck to the police funding committee,
and councilor Robert Warring to be the
city representative to OCZMA.  The
council unanimously accepted the rec-
ommendations.  Doran thanked outgoing
parks commission member Ed McQuade
for his work on the parks commission.

Martha Weaver spoke to the council
about a Rural Futures Forum concerning
telecommunications planning to be held

on October 13-15 at Inn of the Seventh
Mountain.  She said the main benefit of
someone from the city attending would
be to keep plugging in to what is going on
in this field.  Councilor Leeling made a
motion to authorize the city administrator
to contact other potential partners to get a
three-person team together to attend and
if successful send in the $125 entry fee.  It
passed 6-0.

The council will hold a meeting on Fri-
day, August 18, 7:00pm, in the council
chambers to establish criteria for evalua-
tion of the Police Chief.

Jane Cramer thanked Jay Stoler for the
newspaper article about Port Orford’s
150th birthday party and the fact that it
yielded a couple of volunteers to serve on
the committee.

The next regular city council meeting is
on Monday, September 11.

Mayor Appoints Francona
Continued on next page

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

August 10 was Rotary luncheon – volun-
teers working were Mary Evans, Betty
Harper, Lorraine Hass, Betty Berger –
dishes, etc. John Heida, Connie Heida,
Owen Miller – setting up dining room
Mary and Lilia.

August 11 was luncheon and birthday.
Working were Jane Black, Betty Berger,
Betty Harper, Lorraine Hass – money
table Pauline Lenox, rummage sale Kay
Neal and Thelma Lagace.  Now do you

realize everyone has one birthday a year.
There are 12 months a year and what I’m
saying is Julie Barnes makes the center a
cake 12 times a year.  Yes, for the Senior
Center.  They are beautiful and delicious.
So here is a great big thank you Julie
Barnes from all of us.  Please don’t ever
move away.

August 13 was breakfast.  Volunteers
working were Betty Berger, June Heyl,
Lee Heyl, Bunny Planton, Owen Miller,
Jane Black, Betty Harper, Pauline Lenox
at the money box.  Rummage – Kay Neal
and Thelma Lagace.

Walking – 8:30am on Tuesday, Wednes-
day and Thursday.  Dominoes every
Thursday at 1:00pm.  August 21 pinochle
at 7:00pm.

August 26 – barbecue picnic at 4:00pm –
no noon luncheon and no rummage sale.

One more thing don’t forget to bring your
recipes for the center cookbook.

August 29 is membership meeting at
11:00am – also staff meeting at 10:30am.
Blood pressure and hearing aid 9:30am to
noon.

I want to be a friend like you.
I’d count my life worthwhile

If I could only learn to do
So much to bring a smile

I wish that I could grow to be
In all I say and do

Less like the one folks know as me
And more and more like you.



Sixes Store & Café
LUNCH SPECIALS

Mon .......... Tacos
Tue ........... BBQ Beef San
Wed .......... Chicken Philly
Thu ........... Pizza
Fri ............. Fish n Chips
Sat-Sun..... Eggs Benne & Crepes

Come try Coffee Mocha Chocolate Milkshake
at Rise N Shine

Bring your coat, the shakes are really “cold”

M-F 6am to 3pm
Sat & Sun 8am to 3pm

Prime Rib Dinner
Aug. 18
5 to 9 p.m.

Reservations only 332-6666

Fire District Statement
By Jeff Barnes, Chairman

Port Orford Rural Fire District

We rural fire board members are for the
best fire protection possible for the whole
rural district.  All current board members
were in the past or are currently
firefighters.  Our job is to make decisions
in the best interest of the rural commu-
nity.

For the reasons stated below the Chair-
man has recommended we do not renew
the current contract with the City of Port
Orford.

1. In 1998-1999 fiscal year the rural
district paid almost four times as
much as the city for fire protection.
The contract says the city will pay
for maintenance on their own ve-
hicles, yet through the formula in the
contract we pay for our own mainte-
nance and almost half of their main-
tenance.

2. The Rural Fire District purchased a
$180,000 pumper which has been
stationed and used by the city.  This
investment has not been credited
toward our obligation in the con-
tract.

3. There are problems in the way the
City audits Fire Department ex-
penses.  I believe we may be over-
paying the Chief’s salary, liability
insurance, and water tender ex-
penses to mention a few.

4. There is a lack of accountability in
the fire department.  In the March
2000 Rural Fire District minutes the
Assistant Fire Chief stated “there
was no chief’s report as the chief’s
reports only to the city council once
a month.”  In the September 1999
minutes among other things the Fire
Chief stated “Department governs
itself, he is not a department of the
city governed by the city council.”
sic.

5. In the contract fire protection for the
rural district is secondary to the City
of Port Orford.  In a large fire it is
possible that pumper 6708, paid for
by rural taxpayers, will be respond-
ing to the city rather than a rural fire.

6. Paragraph 2A of the contract says
the City expects to be compensated
by the Rural Fire District for “faulty,
erroneous or improper judgement or

ill advised action” by any officer of
the fire department.

7. The contract protects the city from
any litigation if they fail to perform,
yet there is no similar protection for
the Rural Fire District.  What hap-
pens if a city firefighter hurts him/
herself when fighting a rural fire?

8. From February 1999 to December
1999 I was a firefighter for the City
of Port Orford.  The city council li-
aison only attended one meeting
during this time.  It was to discuss
contracting fire protection from the
Rural Board.  At the meeting there
were threats of a mass resignation of
the city firefighters if the city coun-
cil were to consider this course of
action.  This is not the first or second
time the fire fighters have threat-
ened a mass resignation if they don’t
get their way.  I do not believe that
the city council making all their im-
portant decisions under duress are in
the best interest of the Rural Fire
District.

We have protection from the city under
the current contract until July 1, 2001.

Our plan for the future is have fire teams
respond to both rural stations by next
July.  We will start training fire fighters,
bringing them up to the NFPA fire fighter
1 standard.  Training will also include
American Heart Association, CPR,
Medic First Aid, blood born pathogens,
and eight hours hazardous materials as re-
quired by law.  Then wherever fire fight-
ers want to go from there.

As for the city contract we have three
options.  The first is to sign a more equi-
table contract with the city.  The second is
for each entity to form their own separate
departments.  Ideally we would provide
mutual aid to each other.  The last option
is for the city to contract fire protection
from the Rural Fire District.



Protect your valueables!

Alexander’s Welding & Repair

Featuring Powder Coating

All Types of Metal Fabrication

Marine Application Paints

Call For More Information
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3 miles south of Langlois

Fax 348-2122

Painting
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Roofing

Jack Pruitt Const.
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236 Hwy 101, Port Orford
Open 7 days a week 5-9pm, later with live music on weekends

Reservations Appreciated (541) 332-WEST <=> (541) 332-9378

Pete Lenihan
Saturday Aug. 19 7-?
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Now Open!!
Come see us in the

Big Green Truck
next to the

Savoy Theater
Mon-Thur – 6am-12
Fri, Sat, Sun – 6-2

This Week’s Special
Banana Split Mocha

with banana flavor, vanilla, whip
cream, and a chocolate covered

espresso bean

Sm. $3.00.....Lg. $3.50

Bandon High Football

Bandon High School football would like
to welcome Chris Gehrke, Danny Culley
and Nick Longton to the BHS football
program.  Daily doubles start Monday
August 21 with the first session from
7:00-9:00am and the second session from
6:00-8:00pm.  Anyone who is interested
in playing high school football is encour-
aged to come and play.  For more infor-
mation call Steve Hutchinson at 347-
3101 or 347-9516.

Letter to the Editor,

Last night, August 9, I attended a meeting
of the Board of the Port Orford Rural Fire
Protection District.  It’s been a long time
since I’ve witnessed a Board so intent on
following its own agenda – in total, bla-
tant disregard of the wishes of its con-
stituents.  In fact the chairman stated that
if we didn’t like it, we could vote him out
of office – not a particularly reassuring
statement from someone in a leadership
position.

At issue was the contract between the
Rural Fire District and the City of Port
Orford.  Approximately 60 residents of
the district were in attendance, as were
County Commissioners Olds and Rob-
erts.  Of the approximately ten people
who spoke to the issue, only one spoke in
favor of canceling the contract.  Eight or
nine of us spoke strongly against the ac-
tion under consideration.  Our reasons
were quite simple: don’t mess with some-

thing that isn’t broken.  We expressed
concern over the total lack of trained re-
sponders, the potential impact on our fire
insurance rates and the necessity of coop-
eration among fire districts and the de-
partments in our area.  It appeared to me
that the vast majority of those in atten-
dance were against the proposed cancel-
lation of our contract with the City.

The Board’s concerns seemed to center
on the upper Elk River area.  At no time
was response time to Cedar Terrace or
other areas of the district addressed.  In
fact, the Board chose not to answer any of
our questions.

Many of us left that meeting feeling that
we had no voice in an issue which is ex-
tremely important to the residents in this
district.  It takes time to put together a
well-trained, cohesive body of volun-
teers who can work together for the good
of the community.  I firmly believe that
the ten months remaining on the contract

does not allow sufficient time to do that.
Further, we’ve already got a well-trained,
effective and experienced group in the
Port Orford Volunteer Fire Department.  I
see absolutely no valid reason to discard
that experience.

There should have been no “sides” in this
discussion; we need to work together, not
fragment our small community further.
Any Board has the responsibility to listen
closely to the wishes of its constituents.
This is our district, not theirs alone, and
we need people on the Board who will
look at it that way and act that way.  There
are too many members of the current
Board who do not.

Barbara Forrest



Teen Immunizations

With school starting soon, parents need
to make sure that their teens have their
required immunizations.  Oregon’s
school immunization laws have changed.
Teens entering the seventh grade are re-
quired to have Hepatitis B (series of 3
shots given over a six month time frame),
a second dose of MMR and chicken pox

Int’l Lighthouse Weekend

Cape Blanco Lighthouse will be operat-
ing an amateur radio station the week
ending August 19-20 in honor of Interna-
tional Lighthouse Weekend.

This is a Federal Communications Com-
mission special event honoring the occa-
sion with a radio call sign of K7L.  Visi-
tors to the lighthouse will be able to hear,
see and talk with operators of the station.
The lighthouse is open from 10:00am to
3:30pm except Tuesday and Wednesday.
Admission and tours are free.

Take Cape Blanco Road five miles west
to the lighthouse.  The beacon light is in
full operation 24 hours a day.

Letter to the Editor,

I fully appreciate Guest Editor of the
Curry County Reporter, John Gervais’s
column, “Read the Oregon Drive’s
Manuel or Go to Jail”. The question is;
are the State Police in Curry County abus-
ing their power when they ticket citizens
for such offenses as stopping too long for
a fawn and its mother as they cross the
four lane road in a 30 mile zone inside city
limits? Public safety is important. When
an officer sees what he deems an unsafe
situation I can understand him bringing it
to the driver’s attention but a ticket and
refusing to listen to the explanation of an
attempt to avoid an accident?

I have heard hundreds of complaints
about the abuse of power by the State
Police in Curry County.  Many told me
when I was out campaigning that they
doubted we needed more revenue for the
Sheriff when the State Police are spend-
ing time in these activities.  I believe their
time should be used in assisting local law
enforcement in real problems; traffic ac-
cidents, robberies, domestic violence.
The legislation directing these officers
must be assessed.

If folks have a story they would like me to
report to the Legislature during the 2001
session, please write me. I will bring this
issue to Salem so we can have a State
Police force that works with the public.

Sincerely,
Lucie La Bonte

PO Box 1521
Gold Beach, OR  97444

Recall Petition Filed

A prospective petition for recall was filed
against Port Orford Rural Fire district
board member Brice Wagner on Tues-
day, August 14.  The chief petitioner is
Lula M. Cobb, a former member of the
rural fire district board.

The statement of reasons listed on the
petition demanding the recall is as fol-
lows:

1. Blatant disregard for the wishes and
concerns of the members of the Port
Orford Rural Fire District.

2. Lack of concern for the fire protec-
tion of members of Port Orford Ru-
ral Fire District as a whole.

3. Unprofessional attitude as a Board
Member towards members of the
District.

4. Fragmenting the community.

According to Elections Division em-
ployee Julie Denney, the chief petitioner
has 90 days to gather the required 56 valid
signatures of registered voters living
within the rural district.  The elections
department has ten days to verify the sig-
natures after they are submitted.  If 56
valid signatures are turned in to qualify
for a recall election Brice Wagner will
then be given five days to either submit a
rebuttal or resign from office.  The elec-
tion has to be held 35 days after Wagner’s
five days for rebuttal or resignation.
Wagner’s rebuttal would be on the ballot.
Denney said the Rural Fire District would
have to pay for the special election.

(varicella) vaccine if the child has never
had chicken pox disease of stay in school.

Time is running out.  The Curry County
Health Department walk in schedule is as
follows:

Port Orford – Thursdays 9:00am to
11:00am and 1:00 to 4:00pm.

Gold Beach – Wednesdays 1:00-4:00pm

Parents are asked to bring their teens im-
munization record and insurance cards to
the clinic.  Cost of vaccines is $15.  If you
have private insurance or the Oregon
Health Plan, we will bill your insurance
company.  A payment plan can be ar-
ranged with the health department for
those of you who do not have insurance.

Parents are required to take their child’s
immunization record to the school for
verification of immunizations.  Children
who have not had these immunizations
may be excluded from school.

For additional information about immu-
nizations, parents are asked to call their
family doctor or local health department.
The Curry County Health Department
phone number in Port Orford is 332-4041
and in Gold Beach is 247-7011, exten-
sion 265.

Port Meeting

The Port of Port Orford Commissioners
will hold a workshop meeting on Tues-
day, August 22 at 5:00pm in the port of-
fice on the dock. The meeting will deal
with a seniority issue, rates, and dogs.
The meeting is open to the public.



Yes, it’s true!  The Downtown Fun Zone has been taken off the
market.  We’re going to stick around so we can keep bringing
you the convenience, quality, and reasonable prices you’ve
come to love!  So let’s all celebrate with these great offers!
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Our supplier goofed and sent us double what we ordered.  I hate to waste money shipping them
back and, if you don’t already have one, you’re going to need one when the winter storms hit
(if not sooner!)  Belkin Surgemaster II provides 1611 Joules of protection. LED’s let you
know if your protection fails or if your outlet is improperly grounded. It has jacks to protect
the phone line to your FAX or modem as well as 8 outlets spaced intelligently to accomodate
several of those black box “wall wart” power supplies. UL 1449 rated. A bargain at our normal
price of $34.99.
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These devices allow you to swap hard drives without opening up your computer. Great for
using a drive as a backup, his & hers, etc. The starter kit includes the frame that goes in the
computer and one drive box.  Normally these sell for $29.95. Additional drive boxes are nor-
mally $19.95
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The Downtown Fun Zone
832 Hwy 101 � (541) 332-6565

Mon-Thu 9:30am-6:00pm . . . Fri & Sat 9:30am - 7:00pm . . . Closed Sundays

* Sale expires 6pm 8/23/00



Seaweed Natural
Grocery & Cafe
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Your
Alternative

Food Market
�

Organic Produce
832 Hwy 101, Port Orford

(541) 332-3640

���������	�
738 Washington St.

(541) 332-2000

A non-smoking
restaurant
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� NEWLY DECORATED

� NEW HOSTS - Jim & Mary

� NEW HOURS:
Tue-Thu ................... 7:00am - 3:00pm
Fri & Sat .................. 8:00am - 8:00pm
Closed Sunday & Monday

Friday 5-8pm . Sweet & Sour Pork
Sat. 5-8pm ......................... Stir Fry

Di Russo Files

Former Curry County Emergency Ser-
vices coordinator Pete Di Russo has filed
as a candidate for Curry County Commis-
sioner position #2.  He is running as an
Independent and to qualify for the Nov. 7
ballot must submit 110 valid signatures
of registered voters living in Curry
County by Tue., Aug. 29.

Sound Off for Safety

The S.A.F.E. Committee supports the
measure on the September ballot that
would approve a levy to fund a Port
Orford police force for the next five
years.  The purpose of S.A.F.E. is to sup-
ply information to the citizens of Port
Orford to show the need for a local police
force.

On Tuesday, August 22, at 7:00pm in the
Port Orford Community Building, you
are invited to “Sound off for Safety” with
Port Orford Police Chief Bill Rush and
Curry County Sheriff Kent Owens.  Open
discussion will be welcome for you to

State Park Programs

The following is the Humbug Mountain
and Cape Blanco State Park programs for
the weekend of August 25-26.

Humbug Mountain Amphitheater: Fri-
day, August 25, at dusk.  Guest speaker is
Walt Schroeder who will present a slide
presentation and talk highlighting the
Southern Oregon Coast’s natural attrac-
tions; area hiking and things to do and see
while visiting our area.  Bring your lawn
chairs!

Humbug Mountain Amphitheater: Satur-
day, August 26, 3:00-4:00pm.  Junior
Ranger Program – crafts with recycled
materials, make bird feeders and learn
about the different species of birds in the
park.

Humbug Mountain Amphitheater: Satur-
day, August 26, 8:30pm: Move – “Winter
Wolf” – throughout history the wolf has
been revered by some cultures and feared
by others.  These mysterious animals
ruled the North American continent for
centuries.  Enjoy watching a story about
the age-old conflict between man and
wolf when a Native American girl dis-
covers a lone wolf living on their ranch.

Cape Blanco Lighthouse: Saturday, Au-
gust 26, 7:00-9:00pm.  Tour the Cape
Blanco Lighthouse, view the ocean from
the lens room and learn a little history
about lighthouses and their keepers.
Bring your flashlight!

There is no fee for the programs.  Parking
for Humbug Mountain State Park is at the
trail head to Humbug Mountain.  Walk
through a tunnel to the campground, then
left to the amphitheater, located next to
site B7.  Bring a flashlight.  Call 332-
6774 if you have further questions.

share your concerns and get your ques-
tions answered about this issue.

Come learn about the impact the loss of
your local police force will have on your
community.  When you call 911, will
anyone be available to answer your call
for help?  If so, what will the response
time be?  Sheriff Owens has stated, “The
Sheriff’s office does not have the man-
power to patrol and respond to calls
within the city limits of Port Orford.  The
City of Port Orford needs to retain its
police department.”  You can no longer
rely on backup coverage from the
Sheriff’s department to offer law en-
forcement coverage in Port Orford.
Without a local police force no city ordi-
nances will be enforced.

Vote Yes for the Police Funding Measure
to help retain your local police force.
Vote Yes to help protect your family,
your property, your business, and your
local control of your community.

We hope to see you at “Sound Off for
Safety.”  Coffee, tea and cookies will be
served.



Coast Valuation Services
Real Estate Appraisals

� Estates � Insurance � Construction

� Purchases �� Refinance

� Buyer or Seller Consulting

� So. Coos & Curry Counties

Janelle L. Haller
Licensed Appraiser

541-332-8819
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Every Day and Every Night

6:00 am until 8:00 pm
1825 N. Oregon, Port Orford (541) 332-8104
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art show

by GABRIEL

Friday, August 18
6-9 p.m.

905 Oregon Avenue
across from Circle K

B.B.Q. Beef Ribs
and all the trimmings

Sat. Aug. 26th
4:00 p.m. until ?

Port Orford Senior Center
$6.00 � Under 10 $3.00

Public Invited

Senior Center - 8-17

Mommy and Me Excursion

The Port Orford Mommy and Me group
went on an outing to West Coast Game
Park in Bandon.  While there, they were
treated to special petting sessions of the
new baby animals.  The new baby and
toddler humans enjoyed this immensely!
Attending were Milo and Maria Arnesen
with son Christian, Heather Carpenter,
Julia Siemer, Christie and Garret Philips,
Kathleen Martin, Michelle Pennington
and son Kenny, Jennifer Marchand and
daughter Machayla, Destiny Hale and
daughter Faye, Kelly and Stacy Lawson
and daughter Shayla and son Cole, Emily
Martin and son Jaxon, Kim Kamph and
daughter Jenny, and Alice Loshbaugh.

Mommy and Me is a program of North
Curry Families’ and Children’s Center
with support from the Rotary Club and
Oregon Commission on Children and
Families.  For more information call 332-
1042.

Letter to the Editor,

Thank you North Curry neighbors for
taking the time and energy to WALK
ON and enjoy the sights, sounds, and
tastes of our little community, Saturday,
August 5th. We had quite a showing at
9am in the morning with Charlie &
Ginny Hochberg joining us from Curry
General Hospital, and Del Barber & Ken
Manuele, plus Betsy Bures and Linda
Smith joining us from Curry Family
Medical, and a myriad of locals. By
noon we had visitors just traveling
through also joining in the walk. I can t
think of a better way to describe the day
than to share this short story by
Maybelle Groff from Port Orford:

“There were so many unexpected ben-
efits as I walked along the route. This
was the first time I d walked around the
new dock and the ocean wore its best
blues. A few blocks from town 6 deer
paused from browsing to watch as I
walked 10 feet from them. Later on I ate
sweet blackberries and spoke to some
visitors (from Moroni, Utah) on how to
find the sweetest berries. On past the
boat ramp and further on I met a few
more walkers and chatted casually, but
at the park one walker appeared a little
bit lost and we soon became hiking bud-
dies as we perused the hummingbird
gardens and came back to the edge of the
lake. My buddy was a school teacher
from Columbus, Ohio. She d never seen
the west coast before this trip. After trav-

eling south from Florence the day be-
fore, she stopped for the night at Port
Orford. When she awoke the next morn-
ing and stepped outside - lo and behold
there was the ocean gently caressing the
shoreline. She felt she d stepped into an-
other world. As she walked over to
Battle Rock she saw the signs for the
WALK ON event and decided it was a
great way to see the town. And it really
was!”

Thank you, North Curry. We are on our
way to a healthier community. Thank
you also to an arm full of volunteers who
helped make this event happen. Don t be
surprised if you see this event again.
And don t forget - you can walk all or
parts of this route anytime you like - just
follow the fish!

Cathy Boden
North Curry Community Health Grant

Program Coordinator
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Buying delivered conifer
small saw log sort
& conifer pulp logs

Forrest Flowers
Log Buyer

541-266-0903
541-266-0824 fax
Cel. 541-290-5687
Home 541-332-4385

Savoy Theatre
811 Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR

541-332-3105 voice, 332-8105 FAX
savoy@harborside.com
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Starring Kevin Bacon � Rated R

FRIDAY ............................. � pm

SAT & SUN............ ������ pm

MON-THU ......................... � pm
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VACATION RENTAL
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Police Log

August 7, 10:30am: Anonymous tip of
dog without water at 240 7th Street.  Ani-
mal control contacted.

August 7, 11:00am: Report of abandoned
car on Pinehurst with doors open – gone
on arrival.

August 7, 12:35pm: Report of dog at
large at Battle Rock – unable to locate.

August 7, 12:45pm: Report of verbal al-
tercation at 9th and Oregon Street between
two motorists – handled by contact.

Town Hall Meeting

Wayne Krieger, Republican candidate
for State Representative, is holding a
town hall meeting in Port Orford on
Thursday, August 17, 7:00pm in the city
hall council chambers.

Krieger will be discussing important lo-
cal natural resource issues and hearing
from the public.

August 9, 1:40pm: Welfare check on lo-
cal citizen – checked okay.

August 9, 2:10pm: Assist other agency
on child neglect report – checked and
advised.

August 9, 4:54pm: Report of body found
in ditch on Qua To Mah lane – mushroom
picker fell asleep, checked okay.

August 9, 6:10pm: Unattended death at
319 W. 17th Street.

August 10, 5:15pm: Assisted fire depart-
ment on Coast Guard Hill – traffic con-
trol.

August 10, 5:30pm: Burglar alarm at 790
Deady Street – false alarm.

August 13, 12:15pm: Report of restrain-
ing order violation – under investigation.

August 13, 2:30pm: Assist Sheriff’s De-
partment with Criminal Mischief inci-
dent.

August 13, 6:00pm: Assist other agency
on burglar investigation.

Cite of the week goes to Christopher E.
Pirotte, 33, of Leawood, Kansas for 60 in
a 30 and driving uninsured.

July Police Statistics

Calls for service ............................... 96
Agency assists ................................. 19
Public assists .................................... 61

Traffic citations ........................ 82
Verbal warnings .............................. 34
Written warnings ............................. 10

New Cases ................................ 22
Felony ................................................ 3
Misdemeanor ................................... 10
Other .................................................. 5

Arrests
Felony ................................................ 3
Misdemeanor ..................................... 3
Warrant .............................................. 1



Membership eligibility required.
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Port Orford Branch:
1000 Oregon - 332-3711

Home Office:
16147 Hwy. 101 S, Harbor
800-237-8064

4�41
Chetco Federal Credit Union

http://www.chetcofcu.org

Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500
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Fencing � Feed
Culvert � Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356
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World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

For your equipment rental needs call

Halstead’s Equipment Rentals
1688 N. Oregon Street, Port Orford

290-3532 or 332-1805

Open Mon-Sat 7:30am to 5:30pm
Please call ahead for Sunday rentals. � Rainy days, please call!

Small engine repair now available

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371
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with free bonus
padlock

$�&%%

Junk Art Contest

It is time for you to start designing your
entry for the Junk Art Contest.  If past
years’ entries are any indication, you face
some very stiff competition, so you’d
better get to work.  This is your chance to
turn your least favorite junk into an art
object that will be the envy of many and,
perhaps, award winning.

The rules are simple:  your entry must not
be harmful to others, and it has to fit
through the American Legion Hall door.
Set up is Friday, September 1st, from
3:00-6:00pm and pick up is 4:00pm, Sep-
tember 3rd.

Local Ribbon Winners

Local residents Bev Root, Elaine
Pendleton and Claire Hill won lots of rib-
bons at the Coos County Fair in the arts
department.  Bruce Root won in photog-
raphy.

New Dock Reception

A reception will be held on Tuesday,
August 22, at 3:30pm at the new dock
facilities at the Port of Port Orford.  The
$5.4 million dock replacement project
began last August and is now 99% com-
plete and operating.  Representative Peter
DeFazio (D-Springfield) was instrumen-
tal in acquiring $2.35 million from the
Economic Development Administration
for the construction and will be present at
the reception.  The remaining funds were

This exciting contest and exhibit is just
part of the two day, fun filled Port Orford
Arts and Seafood Festival, September
2nd and 3rd.

raised locally through a bond initiative
and additional grants.  “It’s a tremendous
improvement for our commercial fleet
and seafood businesses as well as the vis-
iting sport fishermen and divers.  We’re
extremely grateful for the effort Con-
gressman DeFazio put into this project,”
said the Port Commissioners.  “The new
dock is something we can all be proud
of.”
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Continued on next page

Vacation Rental
Very Nice 3 Bedroom

Near the Beach
Day - Week - or Month

541-332-8507

��������	
�����

��������	

��


OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY
2:00 to 5:00 OF THE MONTH

VISITORS  WELCOME
CALL 332-4444 DONNA ROSELIUS
41687 Hwy. 101 S. Port Orford, Oregon

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

BY OWNER TWO BEDROOMS two
bath home on wooded corner lot. In-
cludes carport, work shed, deck, private
back yard. Asking $89,900 obo Call 332-
6608 to view.

HOUSE FOR RENT. Three bedroom
1½ bath. Cedar Pointe Cottages a newer
housing community. Must meet low in-
come eligibility. Rent 323.00 to 403.00.
Call Jennifer Marchand at 332-7073 Sec
8 ok.

LAKEFRONT 3 BDRM, furnished 2
story.Private, set back,lndry rm, l900 sq
ft., 10 mo lease. $550+ utilities.  Call 332-
9110 or email zenagin@harborside.com.

TWO BEDROOM TOWNHOME
available at Lakeside Gardens. 1534 Ari-
zona Street. Basic rent 335.00 month.
Call Jennifer Marchand at 332-7073.

TWO RENTALS LANGLOIS 2 Bdrm.
Mobile - $325/mo. + $325 deposit. OR 2
Bdrm. House with laundry & loft. - $400
deposit. Pets ok. Refs. Reqd. 332-6060
weekdays till 6:30p.m.; or 348-2208.

FREE Oregon Email! YourName
@PortOrford-Oregon.com, FREE post-
cards and message board, tour property
listings at OregonCoastProperty.com,
Siskiyou Coast Realty, Norma Morrow,
Broker. We’re at Battle Rock Park! (541)
332-7777.

HOME OR BARE LAND. Buy or sell?
Call C.A. Smith Real Estate for informa-
tion or free market analysis, 27 years of
service in Port Orford, 332-4132 or 332-
6802.

2 BEDROOM, laundry room, gorgeous
view $550.00. Call 332-1435.

SERVICES

CHIPPER SERVICE WANTED to re-
duce slash piles on West 12th St. (next to
Yoda) on Saturday 19th August. Tele-
phone Mike at 1-877-500-8445 Mon.
through Friday 9-5 with bid.

PRICELESS PHOTOS. Organize them
now. Cairehn’s Corner can help with
hands on lessons. Coordinate a class and
earn free products. Call 332-0137.

JUANITA REDDING HENNICK Bar-
ber / Hairdresser, 332-6791.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE –
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 – 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues., Thurs., Fri. from 10 to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 3. Closed Sun., Mon., & Wed.

SUNRISE CARPET CLEANING has
new van-mounted Hydramaster System.
Call Cliff at 347-3164. Also do pressure
washing and janitorial service.

EMPLOYMENT

HELP WANTED OFFICE ASSIS-
TANT in busy local office. Part-time to
full-time, as needed. At least 3 days per
week to start. We are looking for some-
one who is eager to learn, works well with
the public, can work unsupervised and
accept responsibility. This person must
be willing to attend classes and travel as
needed.  Some office skills including
computer, typing, telephone, and 10 key
are a plus. This job has unlimited poten-

tial for the right person. Please send a
resume to P.O. Box 1115, Langlois, OR
97450.

HOUSEKEEPING Immediate opening
for housekeeper. Apply in person at Gold
Beach Resort..

GARAGE SALES

YARD SALE SATURDAY 9-4 42603
Hensley.  Wood splitter, fridge, genera-
tor, lawn tractor, compound bow.

MISCELLANEOUS

CHEE CHEE KITTY IS MISSING
from Park Rd. in Cedar Terraces. Light
brown calico, 3 years old, wild but has a
family. Have you seen her or maybe feed-
ing her? Runs with skinny, all-black wild
cat. Call 332-6802.

MAD SCIENTISTS CLUB now form-
ing. Want your name on the list? Call,
visit, or email Valerie at The Downtown
Fun Zone 332-6565
funzone@Harborside.com.

WANTED:BOWS for  Grandson’s Ar-
chery Collection.  Any make, size,
condition considered of long bows,
recurves, etc. Also, books on Archery,
arrows, quivers. 541-347-3072.

NEW POWER TANK has battery boost
w/cables both white and red emergency
lights. DC connection for accessories.
Recharge by either A/C or D/C $35 332-
6903.

FREE 9 MON OLD FEMALE LAB
puppy has all shots and “fixed” to good
home. Call 332-3404.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page
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L IVE TECH NIC IA NS T O HELP YO U! 
7 AM TO 10 P M EVERYDA Y! 
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Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

Hooves and Paws
A Home and Petsitting Service
� Companionship and feeding for pets/

livestock while you’re away
� Housesitting and Plant Care
� Exercise programs for horses/dogs
541-332-0603 References/Bonded
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Handcrafted Myrtlewood
Retail - Wholesale

(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465
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WINDOWS 2000 PROFESSIONAL
software OEM with certificate of authen-
ticity. $120.00 See Valerie at The
Downtown Fun Zone 332-6565.

PUZZLES! Paula’s got some beautiful
new puzzles for adults and kids at The
Shell Shack.

GET THE JUMP ON SPRING. Sweet
Annie’s Herb Nursery has herbs and old
roses for fall planting, all at 25% off.
Located on the corner of Hwy. 101 and
1st St. Langlois 348-2954.

FOR SALE 1979 CHEVY PICKUP
4x4, 350 nice and clean. Runs good $3500
obo 332-8395.

TABLE, CHAIRS, GUN CABINET,
king bed or trade for queen, toddler car
seats, baby swing, little tykes play house,
boys cloths 7-8. 332-9052.

BIG SALE SATURDAY AUG. 19th,
8-? Langlois Lions Hall, Floras Lake
Road, Langlois. Saw horses, electrical
wire items, Little Chief smoker, furni-
ture, antiques, books, dishes, clothes, too
much to mention.

LOOKING FOR A GOOD 20” T.V.
Call Dan 348-2274.

THREE BURN BARRELS for sale. One
screen available. Free delivery. $20 each.
332-1375.

ROCK TUMBLERS, GRITS, Polish,
Lortone Lapidary Dealer. Also full cus-
tom jewelry studio and stone cutting by
appointment. Call 541-247-0633. Cabin
Fever Art, Richard Purdy.

KIDS! Show your friends what you
brought back from Oregon! Live Hermit
Crabs at The Shell Shack at Battlerock
Park.

SWEET ANNIE’S HERB NURSERY
workshop “Introduction to Herbal Medi-
cine” is August 26. Pre-register at
348-2954 or 332-7100. Registration fee
$15.00.

WANTED OLD CLOCKS, crockery,
nautical, linens, glass balls, lamps, fish-
ing, etc. Buy or consign. Timeworn
Treasures & Organic Espresso 332-2046.
346 Oregon (Hwy 101).

SOUVENIRS AND MORE! Cranberry
Candy, local berry jams, jellies and syr-
ups at the Shell Shack. Open 7 days a
week, 9-5:30.

ART SUPPLIES bargains on the web.
Check out http://ourworld.cs.com/
bassarts. BASS Art Supplies 175 Second
St Old Town Bandon Toll free 1-877-
455-4244

OREGON SMOKED SALMON and
Tuna, fresh pak or canned at  the Shell
Shack.

PLUM CRAZY RANCH has llamas,
handspun yarn, felted hats and handmade
sweaters. See at A&T Myrtlewood. 348-
2547 http://community.webtv.net/
p l u m c r a z y r a n c h 4 /
PLUMCRAZYRANCH. Free manure.

PREPAID PHONE CARDS NEW
Lower Price!  60 minutes $7.20 (12¢ per
minute) at The Downtown Fun Zone.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356. BEANIE BABIES are selling
out! If you want to tuck away an early
Christmas gift now is your chance.  Bean-
ies $4.00 each or 3 for $10.00 Bears are
$10.00  or 3 for $25.00.  Stock is limited.
Great Price! At The Shell Shack at
Battlerock Park.

Continued on back page
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92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon

(541) 332-4161 Sales � 332-4803 Concrete � 332-4501 Office
(541) 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mixed Concrete � Gravel � Concrete Products
Lumber � Plywood � Paneling
Doors � Windows � Insulation

Sheet Rock � Builder’s Hardware
Paint �  Plumbing � Electrical

August ���� Items

100’ Electric Cord � 24” Push Broom

Beats Nails Adhesive � Rafter Speed Square

Prolevel Carpenter Apron � Framing Hammer

Meeting Heats Up
Continued from Front Cover

SOLID ENTERTAINMENT! Here are
new titles this week at The Downtown
Fun zone: “Cider House Rules”, “Erin
Brockovich”, “It’s The Rage”, “Titus”,
“Premonition”, “Jason and the Argo-
nauts”, “Ghost Dog”, “Bone Daddy”,
“American Perfekt”, “Love Stinks”,
“Snitch”, “Family Tree”, “Darwin Con-
spiracy”, “Beyond Silence”, “In a Class
of His Own”.  Please remember tapes are
due back by 3:30pm the next business
day. For videotapes, Sony Playstation,
Nintendo games, or DVD’s come on down
to The Downtown Fun Zone. We are
open 9:30am till 6pm Monday thru Thurs-
day and from 9:30am till 7pm Friday and
Saturday. Closed on Sunday.

STOP! Lots to see at L&R Variety, 3,000
sq. ft. Used - old & new. Spices, tools,
beads, household and gift items, books,
collectables, too much to list. 10:00am -
5:00pm, 1819 Oregon St., Port Orford.

Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

with Barnes, Dacayana and Wagner vot-
ing yes and Mijs and Johnston voting no.

Most of the people in attendance left after
this issue was decided.  But the meeting
continued.  John Johnston urged the
board to be proactive in their plans for the
future.  He said the city needs to be sent a
certified letter with the motion and a cer-
tified letter with the board’s concerns
about the contract.  Johnston and Jeff
Barnes will serve on a committee to rep-
resent the board to the city.

Jan Dacayana made a motion to send a
thank you letter to Marsh Excavation for
their work done at the Cedar Terrace fire
station.  Part of the work was donated.

The board unanimously passed a motion
to join the Oregon Volunteers Fire Fight-
ers Association.

Brice Wagner made a motion for the rural
district volunteer fire fighting team train-
ing to begin as soon as possible and it
carried 4-0.  Jan Dacayana made a motion
to appoint Joanne Ruoff as training of-
ficer for the department and it passed 4-0.
Ruoff gave her credentials for being the
training officer which include Instructor
2 Department of Public Safety Standards
and Training, Instructor EMP America,
Medic-first aid, Instructor Coos Forest
Protective Association, Wildland Fire

Classes and Instructor Southwestern Or-
egon Community College, fire science
department.  Ruoff said she would bring
in additional instructors at no cost to the
district.  She said the National Fire Pro-
tection Association training manuals
would cost $820.

The Board will hold a supplemental bud-
get meeting on Tuesday, August 29,
7:00pm, at the Elk River Fire Hall.

Lawrence Miller

Lawrence Francis Miller was born June
4, 1920. He passed away on August 9 of
last week.  Lawrence was about 4 or 5
when his mother brought him to Port
Orford.  They traveled in an old Model T
along the dirt Highway 101.  He said it
was a long journey between Bandon and
Port Orford then.  His strongest recollec-
tion of that time was the fact that his
mother had sewn all their money into
their coats for protection.

He grew up in Port Orford.  His mother
married Paul Leutwyler and Lawrence
began to help him in the Battle Rock
Garage.  He graduated from Battle Rock
High School in 1938.  Then he joined the
services.  Upon his return he started a
construction business and ran that until
his health stopped him.

He was diagnosed with a terminal illness
at 55.  But being the stubborn man that he
was he refused to give up.  Although the
function of his body diminished through-
out the years, his mind remained sharp.
He forever worked on small projects
building them with ingenuity.

He loved reading and listening about al-
ternative health options.  He was a virtual
library concerning many herbs and alter-
native medical options.

The one love of his life was his mother.
Until his dying day he could not speak of
her without tears.

A graveside service was held for
Lawrence Miller at Holly Trinity Cem-
etery in Bandon on Tuesday of this week.


